
 
 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:  Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  S. Yhudah-Green 

DATE:  August 29, 2023 

RE:  Public Safety Report  

Department:  

• Crime Stats: The department continues to work the theft investigation surrounding the Public 

Works break-ins (on in custody). 

• Preparing to partner with GBI regarding evidence disposal. 

Rockbridge Road Update:  

The water line contractor has completed the installation of the 8” and the 24” water mains. Pressure 

testing and bacteria testing complete. They will complete the “tie ins” and service line switch over 

within the next 2 weeks. That will complete the waterline for this project.  

DWM has their “on call” crew on site to do the tie ins to previous projects on each end. They believe 

they will be completed within the same 2-week timeline. The prime contractor is coming through doing 

traffic control checks twice a week and the mowers are scheduled to be here soon. They are doing 

survey work now to prepare for curbs and sidewalks that should begin sometime next week. The 

schedule is looking good at this time.  

Code Compliance/Commercial: 

Code compliance continues to address Compliance concerns -  

Crime and Public Safety: 

DeKalb County schools are back in session.  At the request of the school system departments with 

schools in their jurisdiction keep an extra eye out during the first week for traffic and students.  

 Extra: New Bench and trash receptacle installed at our MARTA bus stop (Rockbridge Rd & Rowland Rd) 


